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Monday, June 4   1st Grade Picnic at School 
 
     3-5th Grade Picnic at Mt. St. Mary’s Park 
 
 
Tuesday, June 6   Last Day of School – Full day of school 
 
     Talent Show in AM 
 
     Clap-out at 2:45 
     
     Report Cards on HAC 
 
Friday, June 9   Last day to order School Tool Box 
     (see online ordering attachment) 
 
Monday, June 11   School Board Meeting 
     7:00 PM at Administration Building 
 

 
 
 

Looking Ahead….. 
 

Wednesday, June 27   Lincoln Summer Literacy Night 
      7:00 – 8:00 PM 
 
Wednesday, July 18   Lincoln Summer Literacy Night  
      7:00 – 8:00 PM 
 
Wednesday, August 15  Lincoln Books and BBQ 
      6:00 – 7:30 PM 
 
Wednesday, August 22  First Day of School 

 
 



 
 

From the Principal 
 
 
 

Lincoln families; 

  It’s hard to believe that I have been a part of this community for two years. I still remember 
quite well my first summer as I started to meet students, parents, and staff. Based on those 
interactions, I knew I had landed in a very special place. I could not have asked for a better 
environment to start my career as an administrator. While I admit that I was a bit anxious about 
the transition, that feeling did not last very long because of the outpouring of support I received 
from all of you. Thank you for everything over these past years. I am a better educator and a 
better person because of all of you. 

Chris Balaskovits 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



From the Secretary 
 

Reminder of HAC closing during the summer 

Please print out your child’s report card immediately before HAC closes down for the summer. 

School Tool Box 

Effective immediately, you can purchase this prepackaged school supply box online for the 
upcoming school year.  Remember to order the grade your child will be in for the 18-19 school 
year.  Please see the attached flyer for more information. 

Registration 

Registration paperwork is now due to your assigned school for next year. Please use the link 
below to direct you to the paperwork that needs to be returned for each child:  

http://district.d303.org/sites/district.d303.org/files/about_us/pdf/Returning%20Student%20Annu
al%20Registration%20Update.pdf 

Summer Camps 
 
Attached to this email are several brochures about the summer camps being offered through the 
district.   

 
From the Band Teacher 

"Hello Potential Band Families,  
 
As the school year is beginning to wind down make sure that your child is registered for band 
next year. I have received many forms already but would like to send a reminder to those who 
have not yet turned theirs in. Students can turn forms into the main office, or to me directly.  
 
If you have misplaced it you can also fill out the registration form here.  
 
Instruments need to be obtained before the students first lesson next year. The districts 
instrument vendor, Quinlan and Fabish, is a great provider. You can reach them at their website 
www.qandf.com or by calling 630-654-4111.  
 
Finally, registration for the summer beginner camp is open for enrollment. This is a great way for 
students to have their first 5 lessons before the school year even starts! Sign up is open until 
August 1st so sign up here today! 
 
Please let me know if you have any questions or concerns about the band process.  
 
Thank you, 
Phillip Carter  

http://district.d303.org/sites/district.d303.org/files/about_us/pdf/Returning%20Student%20Annual%20Registration%20Update.pdf
http://district.d303.org/sites/district.d303.org/files/about_us/pdf/Returning%20Student%20Annual%20Registration%20Update.pdf
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/1brCZVNJ9YctDQzkM37NyZPOrhhlND5tU04R5GCBQhcw/edit
http://www.qandf.com/
https://store.d303.org/?LY55HOC5LK=7L4KLU7T2B


 
 

 



 



 



 



 



 



 

 



 



 

 

 



 



 



 



 



 

 



 



 



STUDENT 
STREET

Ribbon Cutting and Open House Celebration

Friday, June 8 ■ 12:00-2:00 p.m.
St. Charles Public Library

One South Sixth Avenue
St. Charles, IL 60174

A cool new space for students 
grades K through 8. 

Make an origami swan! Prizes 
for the first 60 students.

You’re cordially invited to the 

Special thanks to the Jensen Family and St. Charles Library 
Foundation for their generous donation.

St. Charles Public Library
One South Sixth Avenue

St. Charles, IL 60174
630-584-0076

scpld.org



Summer Book Club
Register NOW!

Reading Takes You Everywhere! at 
your Library this summer. Simply 
register with your St. Charles 
Library Card, get a book log and 
see where reading will take you. 
Stop in to see all the great rewards 
from local sponsors, including the Friends of St. 
Charles Library. 

NEW this year – Take the challenge and read 1,000 
minutes in 20-minute segments with the Read by 
the Clock book club for independent readers.

Why read? 

•  Research has shown that reading over the  
    summer prevents reading loss / summer slide
•  Students who read recreationally out-perform  
   those who do not. 
•  Students read more when they select books  
    based on their own interests. 
•  Best of all, it’s fun!

Get ready for a summer 
of fun at your Library! 
Discover Your Library 
has the complete 
list of events for the 
whole family, including 
LEGOS®, reptiles, life-

size games, concerts, babysitter training, juggler, 
a drawing workshop, reading to Rover, used book 
sale and more. Registration for Youth Events begins  
Saturday, May 26.

St. Charles Public Library
One South Sixth Avenue

St. Charles, IL 60174
630-584-0076

scpld.org

STARTING MAY 30



STUDENT 
STREET

Corte de cinta y celebracion de

Viernes, 8 de junio 
12:00-2:00 p.m.

St. Charles Biblioteca Publica
uno sur sexto Avenida
St. Charles, IL 60174

Un nuevo y genial espacio 
para estudiantes kiner a 

octavo grado. Haz un cisne 
de origami! Premios para los 

primeros 60 estudiantes.

Usted está invitada a la

Un agradecimiento especial a la familia Jensen y St. Charles 
Library Foundation por sus generosas donaciones.

St. Charles Public Library
One South Sixth Avenue

St. Charles, IL 60174
630-584-0076

scpld.org



Program de Lectura 
del Verano

Registrese AHORA!

Tu Biblioteca este verano te 
ofrecerá el programa de lectura, 
Leyendo Te Llevará a Todas 
Partes!. Simplemente regístrese 
con su tarjeta de la biblioteca de 
St. Charles,  obtenga su registro 
de lectura y verás a donde te llevará. Venga a su 
Biblioteca para que vea todos los grandes premios 
otorgados por nuestros patrocinadores y los 
Amigos de la Biblioteca de St. Charles. 

NUEVO este año – Acepta el desafío del club de 
lectura Leyendo con el Reloj y lee 1,000 minutos 
en 20-minutos por segmento, para los lectores 
independientes.

¿Porqué leer?

•  Estudios han demostrado 
que leyendo en el  
    verano previene la pérdida de la lectura/  
    dispositivo de verano
•  Estudiante que leen por diversión se  
    desempeñan mejor que aquellos que no lo  
    hacen.
•  Estudiantes que seleccionan libros de acuerdo a  
    su propio interés, leen más. 
•  Lo Mejor de Todo! Es Divertido!

Este listo para la diversión en su Biblioteca! 
Descubra Su Biblioteca, tiene la lista complete 
de los eventos para la familia entera, incluyendo 
LEGOS®, reptiles, juegos del tamaño natural, 
conciertos, entrenamiento para el cuidado de 
niños, malabaristas, taller de dibujo, leyendo al 
perrito  Rover, venta de libros usado y más.

St. Charles Public Library
One South Sixth Avenue

St. Charles, IL 60174
630-584-0076

scpld.org

COMENZANDO 30 DE MAYO


